Leadership Council Minutes
 November 9, 2016
Present:  Stephen Bentivenga, Courtney Bauder, Scott Beyer, Jared Schadrie for Austyn Boothe, Irma Burgos, Lane Earns, Chuck Hermes, Charlie Hill, Marci Hoffman, Sue Jaeke, John Koker, Karl Loewenstein, Patti Schrader for Ameerah McBride, Kate McQuillan, Anne Milkovich, Art Munin, Leslie Neal-Boyan, JoAnn Rife, Darryl Sims, Matt Suwalski, Laurie Textor, Lori Worm, Greg Wypiszynski, Fredrick Yeo
Absent:   Chancellor Andrew Leavitt, Jamie Ceman, Brandon Miller, Alexander Novak, Art Rathjen, Carleen Vande Zande
Guests:    Jim Feldman, Brian Kermath, Greg Kleinheinz 
I.  Call to Order

Kate McQullan called the meeting to order at 2:01 p.m. and asked for introductions around the table.
II. Sustainability Institute – Brian Kermath 
Director of Sustainability, Brian Kermath, and committee members Jim Feldman and Greg Kleinheinz, presented the plan for the Sustainability Institute which included their mission and goal. Council members were given the opportunity to give feedback and ask questions.
III. User Acceptance Testing for PageUp – Patti Schrader 

Updates are coming a long well and nearly complete.  The plan is to ask staff volunteers for participate in a one-day training and testing in January.  The rollout of the new system is not finalized yet, but the committee is hoping for mid spring semester. 
IV. Update on FLSA & VRIOP – Laurie Textor –

FLSA - We are through the preliminary analysis of positions.  We are making a few last changes, and shared the data being 741 positions on campus and the breakdown of classifications they fall into. 
VRIOP – 255 employees fall into the eligibility category, and she again shared the breakdown of the classifications they fall into. 

Any questions can be sent to Human Resources, she noted the amazing work her staff has been doing will all these major projects and how much she appreciates them!
V. Update on the VC for Student Affairs S&S – Kate McQuillan – 
After receiving system approval to run the search and screen through a firm, they have also added the search and screen for the VC for Administrative Services to have them done virtually simultaneously.  The long term goal is to have both positions filled by July 1, 2017. 

VI. Items from the floor – 
1. System Regent Eve Hall is still set to visit campus on November 22nt, please be sure to take the opportunity to met her if you can. 
2. A commencement name reader for the graduate ceremony is needed, please contact Greg Wypiszynski if interested. 
3. The city of Oshkosh has updated the zoning ordinance and it is up for a vote at the Common Council next week.  Please contact JoAnn Rife with any questions, as she serves on that committee. 
4. The City of Oshkosh is creating a Comprehensive Development Plan to review local economics, housing, and transportation. 

VII. Announcements – 
a. Please contact Kate with any agenda items for the upcoming Administrative Staff meeting. 
b. There will be no Leadership Council meeting the week of Thanksgiving. 
VIII. Next Meeting – Wednesday, December 7, 2016 in Reeve 306
IX.    Adjourned at 2:40 pm





Respectfully submitted,  





April Dutscheck         
